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Observations by – Mike Rose 
 

Approximately one-third of those living in the 
Oakridge community belong to the Oakridge 
Neighborhood Association. The Board continues 
to be amazed as to why we are not able to get 
that percentage closer to 60%( or even higher ). 
Do you have any suggestions which would en-
courage a greater membership number? Let us 
know. 
 

It was nice to see so many American flags being 
displayed  this  Independence Day. Maybe next 
year there will be an increase in the number of 
homes where the Flag is displayed. We should 
all be thankful that we have the opportunity to 
ignore ( if one chooses ) this very special time.  
 

Did you take your family and/or friends to the 
Star Spangled 4th Celebration held in downtown 
Garland ?  It was a fantastic experience.  And 
admission was free !  You should make plans to 
enjoy this activity next July 4th. Those involved in 
putting this on should receive our congratula-
tions. Our city does some wonderful things for its 
citizens. Mark your calendar for December when 
the downtown square is turned into a winter won-
derland and all the tree lights are turned on. It is 
awe inspiring.     
 

The City has completed the questionnaire that 
will be used to “benchmark “ the Oakridge area. 
This document will be mailed to all 1,180 homes 
in Oakridge. You should look for it to appear in 

(Continued on page 2) 

 

MARK YOUR CALENDAR!!! 
Tuesday, August 1, 2000 

The Great American National Night Out 
Fix something cold to drink and go outside your air conditioned home and meet your neighbors! 

This is done to help stop crime by every one getting to know who lives next door.  

Oakridge Women’s Club  
Libby Morse 

 

The Fourth of July Parade was a great Success! The chil-
dren and adults had a lot of fun! The Oakridge Women’s 
club would like to acknowledge all of those who helped 
make it happen. Thanks to all of those that participated in 
the parade. The decorations were cute! We really appre-
ciated the spectators along the parade route showing 
their support! We really want to express our gratitude to 
Kay Steelman for coordinating the event and the Oak-
ridge Country Club for loaning the golf carts and facility! 
 

A big thanks to the following sponsors who donated 
some wonderful prizes: 
 

Albertson’s Jupiter/Buckingham 
Baney Photography 972-530-0130 
BeautiControl – Diane Owens 
C H Robinson Company 
Chuck E Cheese Pizza 
Cici’s Pizza 
Dunkin Doughnuts 
Entenmann’s Bakery 
Grananda Movie Grill 
Homemade gift Baskets from Trisha Klimko 
Lowes Theater 
Nedley’s 
Oakridge Country Club 
Peggy Richey- Keller Williams 
Ryans Steakhouse 
SpeeDee 
Subway Jupiter/Beltline 
Texaco, Frank Marino’s 
Texas Land and Cattle Restaurant 
Winn Dixie Marketplace 

(Continued on page 3) 
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LET SUE DO IT 
 The refrigerator repairman is coming  today  

but you have an important meeting 
LET SUE DO IT 

You need a week away, but Kitty and Rover 
don’t want to go to the Kennel 

LET SUE DO IT 

The possibilities are endless 
(and the prices are reasonable) 

 • Pet/House Sitting 
 • Errands 
 • Taking kids to soccer, ortho, Etc. 
 • Shopping 
 • Grocery Shopping  (Especially  for       
            Home Bound Seniors) 
 • Etc., Etc. 

LET SUE DO IT 
Oakridge Resident Since 1988 

Sue Hageland 
972-530-5089 

early August this year. Please complete the form and re-
turn it to the City. As a result of the responses to the 
questionnaire, we may have some insight as to why some 
homes choose not to participate. We ask that you encour-
age everyone you know to complete and return this form.  
 

Have you noticed an increase in the number of vehicles 
parking on our streets ? Wonder why people elect not to 
secure their autos in their garage ?  It would be easier to 
see people ( children ) around our neighborhood if these 
vehicles would be parked in the driveway.  
 

All the families who have contributed to the flower fund 
should be thanked, as they surely do care about their 
neighborhood. Wouldn’t it be nice if we have an even 
greater  involvement during the Christmas Holiday deco-
rating contest. Can you believe that it is getting close to 
planning for that Holiday. 
 

During the month of August your Board will be communi-
cating  with all the homeowners who have not joined the 
ONA. If you received this newsletter issue you will not be 
contacted. You will, along with the entire community, re-
ceive the previously mentioned questionnaire. 
 

Have you logged on to the Oakridge Neighborhood web 
site? It continues to be developed. The quarterly general 
meeting dates for 2000 – 2001 may be found on our site. 
Also, the officers and district directors are listed. Our web 
address may be found in all of our current newsletters. 

(Continued from page 1) 

REAL ESTATE  REVIEW 

Peggy Richey, Keller Williams Realty 

The market has been terrific for our Sellers.  The lack of inventory has 
boosted home prices and it appears that Greenspan may not raise the 
rates again as projected which may create another flurry in the market-
place. 

The values for our homes are up to the price they were originally and 
for those who have updated and remodeled their homes the prices have 
gone even higher.  It is my hope that the George Bush Freeway, 190  
corridor will create an inner loop just as LBJ (635) has done for Lake 
Highlands.  

George Bush Freeway will be a dividing line for new and old construc-
tion.  There was a time when our competition was new construction, but 
now that has changed.  As people look at their drive times to and from 
work I think that Oakridge will become even more popular.   

I do feel that the next step for owners will be to update their homes.  
Replace vinyl floors with tile.  Replace mauve and blue carpet, replace 
formica counters with solid surface products or stone such as granite.  
This will keep our neighborhood on the cutting edge and maintain our 
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Crocheted Names 
Suitable for Framing 

Also 
Crocheted Angels, 

Bells, Snowflakes, & Doileys 
Call Norene Murphy 

972-530-6669 

CLASSIFIED ADS 

 
 

HANDYMAN 
  

RELIABLE / FREE ESTIMATES 
 

BOB MUSSEMAN 
 

972-495-6754 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
PET SITTING – TIME MGMT SERVICES 

Travel Arrangements – Resumes 
 

SERVING THE COMMUNITIES OF 
GARLAND, NORTH DALLAS, RICHARDSON 

BONDED   LICENSED    INSURED 
 

25% OFF FIRST PET SITTING VISIT 
“WE CAN BE THERE WHEN YOU CAN’T” 

 
    PHONE:  972.485.0367 
    FAX:        972.485.1337 
    Email:    hppytrls@flash.net 
 
    MEMBER: PET SITTERS INTERNATIONAL 
    INSTITUTE/CERTIFIED TRAVEL AGENTS 

Membership 2000-20001 

Peggy Richey 
Membership Director 
 

I would like to take this opportunity to thank all of you for 
your renewals and I am very excited that we have 13 new mem-
bers that have just recently moved into our neighborhood. 
 
Please remember that your dues pay for the maintenance of all 
of our nine (9) entries and if we could get more support from 
our friends and neighbors, there is so much more that we could 
do as a group and events that we could have for you. 
 
Right now our membership has been floating in the 400’s.  
With 1180 homes in the area it would seem that we could get a 
participation of at least 800 homes.  Please remember that for 
those who do not join, they are benefiting in part from the 
money that we as a group pay. 
 
In addition, we have several members that have always con-
tributed more monies to pay for additional plants and seasonal 
color for our beautification.  We thank you for your constant 
care and participation.  Please feel free to let us know about 
things and events you would like to see us arrange, but please 
know that without additional members, we have a very limited 
budget.  Please encourage your friends and neighbors to join.  
 
I hope you are enjoying our website.   

 

Our Next Meeting will be a pool party at 
Sharron’s to celebrate the parade success! 
If you want information on joining the OWC 
call Libby Morse at 972-495-9034. 

(Continued from page 1) 

WILDLIFE! 
 

There have been reported sightings of a coyote (or 
coyotes) around the various holes and tee boxes on 
the Oakridge Country Club golf course. They 
reportedly feed off rats but you should be cautious if 
you see one, as it could be rabid.  There have also 
been reports of opossum and a skunk!  Remember – 
these animals are wild and could bite!   
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Failure List  
 
From a recent DMN Dear Ann Landers 
column. Contributed by Bill Johnson.  
 
Einstein was 4 years old before he 
could speak.  
Isaac Newton did poorly in grade 
school and was considered  
“unpromising."  
A music teacher once said of Beetho-
ven, "As a composer, he is hopeless."  
When Thomas Edison was young, his 
teacher told him he was too stupid to  
learn anything and should enter a field 
where his personality would be an as-
set.  
F.W. Woolworth worked in a dry goods 
store at age 21, but his employer didn't  
let him wait on customers because he 
didn't have enough sense to close a 
sale.  
Michael Jordan was cut from his high 
school basketball team. So was Boston  
Celtics Hall of Famer Bob Cousy.  
A newspaper editor fired Walt Disney 
because he lacked imagination and  
had no good ideas.  
Winston Churchill had to repeat the 
sixth grade.  
Babe Ruth struck out 1,300 times -- a 
major league record.  
A person may make mistakes, but isn't 
a failure until he (or she) starts  
blaming someone else. We must be-
lieve in ourselves, and somewhere 
along the road of life we must meet 
someone who sees greatness in us, ex-
pects it from us, and lets us know it. It 
is the golden key to success.  

Crime Prevention 
 
 
No crime stats available for the month of June. 
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CONGRATULATIONS TO 
THE HIGH SCHOOL 

GRADUATES OF  
OAKRIDGE 

NORTH GARLAND  

NAAMAN FOREST 

Chris Honas graduated from North Garland High 
School and is the son of David and Barbara Honas.  He 
participated in the DECA Program and was active in 
baseball and golf.  He will be attending Collin County 
Community College. 

Brenna Eason, an Honor Graduate and Texas Scholar.  
She was on the Softball Team 9-12. She is the daughter 
of Larry and Jill Eason and the granddaughter of Bill 
and June Edwards of Oakridge. She will attend Collin 
County  Community College. 
 

The Oakridge Neighborhood Association wishes to ex-
tend congratulations to the above graduates.  We are 
proud of the citizenship they add to the community. 

NOTABLE NEIGHBORS 
 Diane Winter     
 

CONGRATULATIONS to the Oakridge 
Women’s Club for their great accomplish-
ment-organizing the Fourth of  July parade. 
Including the children in this activity is es-
pecially helpful to our community as it 
raises the awareness of the meaning of the 

holiday and promotes citizenship and patriotism.  
 

The 50th wedding anniversary of Bill and June Edwards was 
celebrated on June 3rd at the Royal Oaks Country Club. They 
were honored with a beautiful reception attended by their three 
children, five grandchildren, friends and relatives. Bill and June 
are eighteen year residents of Oakridge.  
 

David Winter has returned from the National Transplant 
Games held at Walt Disney World, Orlando, where he partici-
pated in the golf competition. David received a donor heart in 
1991 and has  battled cancer since 1996. He  was happy to be 
able to compete with 1600 other organ transplant recipients who 
were able to participate because of the generosity of an organ 
donor or their family.   “The spirit of the competition and 
beauty of the course compensated for a less than outstanding 
performance”, says David. 
  

Thanks to Larry and Donna Dayhoff for the contributions 
they make to our community.  The newest project is the website 
that Larry has constructed for ONA.  Thanks for a job well 
done. 
  

A new addition has been welcomed to the home of Gail Durbin 
and daughter, Laura.  Cassy, the kitten, is now 12 weeks old and 
both pet and owners are enjoying the companionship. 
 

Blind date stories are good topics for conversations with 
neighbors. The best one is related by Chris Byers.  Her blind 
date with Tom resulted in a marriage that has lasted 32 years.  
 

Alisa and Amber, the daughters of Brenda and Larry Britton 
accompanied Brenda to the Daytimers’ outing. Amber is visit-
ing from France and Alisa shares stories of her twins.  Getting 
to know the family members of neighbors is a great experience. 
 

Welcome Home to Diane Owens. She has been touring the 
West and visiting her son.  We are waiting to total the miles 
traveled! 
 

The Mussemans have been visiting  in Kansas. We know they 
visited  relatives, but I think Dorothy and Toto were on their 
itinerary along with the Wizard of Oz. 
 

Family Reunions are abundant at this time of year and Jackie 

Griffin’s family joins the trend.  Jackie 
and Jim have  traveled to Ohio to attend 
Jackie’s family get-together.  Jackie is the 
youngest of 12 children so if she is glad to 
be back home to Texas, you will under-
stand why.   
 

Get Well wishes to Ruth Kimberlin as she 
recovers from shoulder surgery and to 
Wally Arbuckle as the doctors work to 
locate the source of his health problems. 
 

Barbara & Craig Brunette have a new 
address, but they are still an Oakridge 
Neighbor. Barbe and Craig moved down 
the street, but they still have the same 
phone number so you can reach them, just 
don’t go knocking on the door at the previ-
ous address.  If you do, say hello to Jerry 
and Rosemary McCormac who are the 
new residents. Welcome to the neighbor-
hood! 
 

The summer heat drives neighbors indoors,  
so keep in touch as much as you can.  Let 
us know about more notable neighbors of 
Oakridge. Call 972-530-6210 to share great 
activities and accomplishments of your 
neighbors and yourself. 
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TAKE TIME 
TO TRAVEL 

 
Clean Sweep 

Residential cleaning - No job too big or too small 
 

Rhonda Nash        Polly Pickard 
2422 Diamond Oaks Drive 

Garland, TX, 75044 
Phone:  972-414-6936 
Mobile:  972-740-4415 

email:  rgnash@gateway.net 

 
 
  

Jessica Acosta 
 Mary Kay Independent Sales Manager 

 
 
1917 Santa Anna 
Garland, TX  75042             972-272-2257 

 Danny Steelman
Owner

www.members.home.net/dsteelman/home.htm

Tel: 972-495-4879 E-mail: dsteelman@home.com

Danny Steelman
Owner

www.members.home.net/dsteelman/home.htm

Tel: 972-495-4879 E-mail: dsteelman@home.com

The Oakridge Daytimers finished the week of July fourth with an 
outing to Lavendou’s in Plano for afternoon tea on Friday, July 
7th.  Eighteen neighbors enjoyed each others’ company and the 
tea and specialties of the restaurant. Another highlight was shop-
ping before and after the tea. 
  
The Walkers are adding mileage, even in the heat. Call Barbara 
Brunette (972-530-4288) 
 
The Craft Group  has made great progress on the Christmas tree 
skirt and will still be meeting on the third Tuesdays. Call Norene 
Murphy (972-530-6669) 
 
The Canasta Groups report that they are having a great time, so 
call Barbara Brunette (972-530-4288) for daytime canasta, and 
Margaret Fowler (972-530-8585) for the evening schedule. 
 
Both  Bridge Groups continue their schedules through summer, 
so call Jane Buchanan (972-530-4762 ) if you are interested in 
beginners or intermediate play. 
 
The new Water Aerobics Class is in the swim of things. Call 
Becky Parks, instructor, (972-495-8776) or Jackie Griffin, host, 
(972-530-4777) for scheduling and questions.  
 
The Book Club is reading several selections this summer and 
will resume meeting in September, so for the summer reading 
list, call Jo Ann Williams (972-530-2938). 
 
SHOPPING TRIP TO CANTON FIRST MONDAY!! 
 

Set your alarms to arrive at the 
Country Club Pool entrance (close 
to the intersection of Big Oaks and 
Hickory Bend) at 7am on Friday, 
November 3 , to travel to Canton 
to spend the day, shop, and eat 
lunch.  Don’t be in a hurry to get 
home (make plans for the kids, 
hubbies, or pets) for this is an all-
day event. The brave contact for 
this adventure is Becky Parks (972-
495-8776). 

 

Now, if you have any other great ideas or places you would like 
to go, please call our president, Roberta Jones, (972-414-7277). 
She will be meeting with officers and committee members soon 
to plan the upcoming year, so questions and answers are encour-
aged  to make this the best year yet. 

OAKRIDGE  DAYTIMERS 
Dianne Winter 
 
Mark your calendar for the Septem-
ber Coffee  to  be held at the home of 
Roberta  Jones, 2601 Oak Point, Tues-
day, September 12.  
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An Oakridge Neighbor since 1986 
Office Close to Home 

MICHAEL W. STUCKER 
ATTORNEY AT LAW 

Wills & Probate  •  Commercial Litigation 
Contracts  •  Incorporations 

Partnerships  •  Deceptive Trade Practices 
1919 S. Shiloh RD. #330 Garland, TX 75042 

(972) 271-7200 

Licensed in Texas since 1976 
Not Certified by the  

Texas Board of Legal Specialization 

IMPORTANT PHONE NUMBERS 
Police & Fire Emergencies 911 
Police Non-Emergencies 972-205-2150 
Lone Star Gas 1-800-817-8090 
Sanitation 972-205-3500 
Environmental Code 972-205-3800 
Animal Control 972-205-3570 
Poison Center 1-800-764-7661 
Street Light Repair 972-205-3483 
Electricity Emergency 972-205-3000 
Water & Sewer 972-205-3210 
Councilman, Lowell Hyatt 972-495-9394 
Off. Stephanie Webb, NPO 972-205-2740 
ONA Hotline 214 -967-5136 

I've learned- 
that you can do something in an instant that will give you 
heartache for life. 
 

..that it's taking me a long time to become the person I want 
to be. 
 

..that you should always leave loved ones with loving 
words.  It may be the last time you see them. 
 

..that you can keep going long after you can't. 
 

..that we are responsible for what we do, no matter how we 
feel. 
 

..that either you control your attitude or it controls you. 
 

..that regardless of how hot and steamy a relationship is at 
first, the passion fades and there had better be something 
else to take its place. 
 

..that heroes are the people who do what has to be done 
when it needs to be done, regardless of the consequences. 
 

..that money is a lousy way of keeping score. 
 

..that my best friend and I can do anything or nothing and 
have the best time. 
 

..that sometimes the people you expect to kick you when 
you're down will be the ones to help you get back up. 
 

..that sometimes when I'm angry I have the right to be an-
gry, but that doesn't give me the right to be cruel. 
 

..that true friendship continues to grow, even over the long-
est distance. Same goes for true love. 
 

..that just because someone doesn't love you the way you 
want them to doesn't mean they don't love you with all they 
have. 
 

..that maturity has more to do with what types of experi-
ences you've had and what you've learned from them and 
less to do with how many birthdays you've celebrated. 
 

..that your family won't always be there for you.  It may 
seem funny, but people you aren't related to can take care 
of you and love you and teach you to trust people again. 
Families aren't biological. 
 

..that no matter how good a friend is, they're going to hurt 
you every once in a while and you must forgive them for 
that. 
 

..that it isn't always enough to be forgiven by others.  
Sometimes you have to learn to forgive yourself. 
 

..that no matter how bad your heart is broken the world 
doesn't stop for your grief. 
 

..that our background and circumstances may have influ-
enced who we are, but we are responsible for who we 
become. 
 

..that just because two people argue, it doesn't mean they 
don't love each other and just because they don't argue, it 
doesn't mean they do. 
 

..that we don't have to change friends if we understand 
that friends change. 
 

..that you shouldn't be so eager to find out a secret.  It 
could change your life forever. 
 

..that two people can look at the exact same thing and see 
something totally different. 
 

..that your life can be changed in a matter of hours by 
people who don't even know you. 
 

..that even when you think you have no more to give, 
when a friend cries out to you, you will find the strength 
to help. 
 

..that credentials on the wall do not make you a de-
cent human being. 
 

..that the people you care about most in life are taken 
from you too soon. 
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OAKRIDGE NEIGHBORHOOD ASSOCIATION 
P.O. BOX 450145 
GARLAND, TX   75045-0145 

 
BULK RATE 
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PAID 

PERMIT # 573 
GARLAND TX 75040 

PIERCE’S PEEL AND SEAL 
 

   Don’t Let Your Wood Turn to Gray and Rot Away    
 

Wood Preservation and Restoration Services * Quality Products  
• All Work Guaranteed 

 

Protects Natural Wood Color • Repels Water • Extends Wood Life 
Mold, Mildew & Fungus Resistant Film 

 
Make your old gray wood look like new 

Keep your new wood looking new for many years 
 

For free estimate call (972) 496-0968 
5% paid for referrals 

Oakridge Resident 

NEW  
FENCES 

DECKS 
ARBORS 

OLD 
FENCES 

ONA Hotline: 214-967-5136 
 

ONA Website: oakridgena.com 
              OFFICERS 
President  Mike Rose 
Vice President Jim Griffin 
Secretary  Fern Cook 
Treasurer  JoAnn Schmerheim 
 

             DIRECTORS 
District 1     Gene & Diana Bauske 
District 2  Jim Cook 
District 3  June Phipps 
District 4  Bill Johnson 
District 5  Brenda Olive 
District 6  Kelly Prater 
District 7  Chris Beyers 
 

            COMMITTEES 
Membership Peggy Richey 
 Nelson Prater 
Newsletter Jackie Griffin 
Environmental Cy Farver 
Technical Peggy Richey 
Crime Prevention Bill Johnson 
Citizens on Patrol Bill Johnson 
Civic Interests Mike Rose 
Welcome Wagon District Directors 

CHANGE SERVICE  REQUESTED 


